
 The regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford was held on 
July 14, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town of Stamford Municipal Building with the 
following present: 
 
 Supervisor-Michael Triolo 
 Councilperson-Rudy Stripp 
 Councilperson-Bette Jayne Spinney  
 Councilperson-Christopher Gaddis 
 Hwy. Supt. John A. Rice, Jr. 

Absent was Councilperson-Daniel Deysenroth 
 
 Also present: John Wright, Debbie Grant, Tim Moretti, Doug Murphy and  
            Velga Kundzins-Tan 
  
 A MOTION was made by Rudy Stripp and seconded by Christopher Gaddis to 
approve the minutes of the previous meeting. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 
  

 A MOTION was made by Bette Jayne Spinney and seconded by Rudy Stripp to 
approve the Supervisor’s monthly report. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 
 

 A MOTION was made by Christopher Gaddis and seconded by Bette Jayne 
Spinney to approve Highway bills abstract no. 7, dated July 14, 2010, claim nos. 93 – 105 
in the amount of $14,263.28. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 
 
 
 A MOTION was made by Christopher Gaddis and seconded by Bette Jayne 
Spinney Christopher Gaddis to approve General bills abstract no. 7, dated July 14, 2010, 
claim nos. 120 – 134  in the amount of $6,783.89. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION 
carried. 

    
 Highway Supt. John Rice gave the following report: 

• Finished mowing roadsides  

• Installed culvert pipe at cemetery entrance on Roses Brook Rd. 

• Assisted Village of Hobart stoning and oiling streets 

• Paving Town Brook Rd. between Reservoir Rd. & Turkey Hollow Rd. 
beginning approx. Aug. 10th  

• Received a grant approval from the Delaware Co. Soil and Water 
Conservation District to replace culvert pipes on Roxbury Mountain Rd. 
and Narrow Notch Rd.  

• Will prepare bid specifications for replacing a portion of the old garage 
roof and windows 

 



 Decker Rd. concerns were discussed and will be graded and graveled soon. 
 
 A special thank you to Ken Grant for cementing the flag pole. 
 
 Supv. Triolo replaced the basketball nets at the South Kortright playground. 
 
 Supv. Triolo will meet with a local group that is interested in holding a Farmer’s 
Market on town grounds. 
 
 Hwy. Supt. Rice will contact the Village of Hobart to make arrangements for 
redwood shavings to be placed on the town office grounds. 
  
 Supv. Triolo informed the board the highway worker’s union contract is to expire 
on Dec. 31, 2010. Arrangements will be made to start negotiations.  
 
 A Comprehensive Monitoring Report was received from the NYS Office of 
Community Renewal. Supv. Triolo will address the concerns and recommendations. 
 
 John Wright informed the board Invenergy is in the final stages of the SEQRA 
process for the wind project. 
 
 The next Comprehensive Plan meeting will be held on Wed. July 28, 2010 at the 
Town of Stamford Municipal Building. 
  

 A MOTION was made by Michael Triolo and seconded by Rudy Stripp to 
adjourn this meeting at 7:26 P.M.  The next regular meeting will be held on Aug. 10, 
2010 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Municipal Building, 101 Maple Ave., Hobart, New York.  

WE, the undersigned members of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford, 
Delaware County, New York, do hereby certify that we have examined the minutes of the 
previous meeting and found them to be correct and accurate as recorded. 
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